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Dear Alumni and Friends, 
 

While the unemployment rate of the country re-
mains high, we welcomed the biggest undergradu-
ate and graduate classes in the history of the De-
partment this fall.  We are very pleased with the 
quality of the incoming students.  It is up to us now 
to provide the same, if not better, learning experi-

ence for the enlarged study body, given resource constraints.   
 

Our students and faculty continue making progress in cutting-edge re-
search.  Work on nano-opto-mechanical systems and graphene are two 
examples.  Many received recognitions as well as research grants.  More 
efforts have been directed towards societal benefits of our activities, 
whether to help promote diversity, bring low-cost solutions to developing 
countries, make contributions to health care quality, or develop technolo-
gies for homeland security.  We just welcomed Prof. Kristin Myers to join 
our faculty and will help Prof. Richard Longman celebrate his 40-year ser-
vice to the Department. 
 

Our connections with departmental alumni have been strengthening.  The 
External Advisory Board (EAB) met again on campus this October.  We 
were grateful to Anna Langobardo for her leadership as the EAB chair last 
two years and welcomed Dr. Hitoshi Tanaka as the new chair.  Two distin-
guished ME alumni, Dr. Robert Lindberg and Noha El-Ghobashy have re-
cently joined the EAB.  One of the very active EAB members, Bill Kennedy, 
made a generous donation to the Department.  We hope to continue en-
gaging alumni to assist the Department in achieving its goals. 
 

I hope you enjoy reading this issue of newsletter as in the past.  Please let 
us know your story and suggestion. 

 

Y. Lawrence Yao 

Professor and Chair  
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Schematic showing how the graphene 
is transferred onto atomically flat 

Boron Nitrate (BN) substrate with a 
stamping technique as researched by 

Prof. Jim Hone for potential nano-
electronics applications. 

See Graphene Update , pg. 7 

Nanofabricated structures to mold the 

flow of light, such as nano-opto-
mechanical resonators, as re-
searched by James McMillan and 
Prof. Chee Wei Wong. 

See Molding the flow of light , pg. 4 
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